
504 / Building Use  
 

Passport Services  
 

The Villa Park Public Library has been designated as an official Acceptance Facility 
of the U.S. Department of State.  The library will accept applications for NEW 
passports.   

 
Hours may vary due to availability of designated employees. 

 
The library does not provide photo services. A 2×2-inch photo with a white 
background printed on photo quality paper is the basic requirement. The U.S. State 

Department has strict photo guidelines and acceptance of your photo is always at 
the discretion of the U.S. passport agency. Note that your new passport photo must 

be without eyeglasses. Please visit travel.state.gov for more detailed information 
about photos. 
 

For further information on the passport application process, please visit the U.S. 
Department of State website. 

 
The library accepts cash or check for the passport execution fee. 
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https://travel.state.gov/content/travel.html

